BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES FEBRUARY 1, 2010

Present: Rick Metcalf of NBOH, Tom Flanagan, Chairman Glenn Hathaway, Acting Secretary Patrick Durkee and Dr. John McLaughlin

- 1. Meeting convened 6:35 PM.
- 2. Agenda approved.
- 3. Minutes from November, December 2009 and January 2010 meetings were all Approved.
- 4. Solid Waste regulations amended to show fee is \$350 (combined) for both residential And commercial.
- 5. BOH Annual Report to be the same as last year allowing for only changes that Rick Metcalf finds necessary.
- 6:40 PM Mary Parenteau, 130 Packard Hill Rd, Stable Permit Present: Jim, Mary & Brook Parenteau. Permit voted on and approved unanimously.
- 6:47 PM David Jodine Angelos, 129 Dunn Rd
 Reg 310 CMR 15.405(i)(9) distance from 10' down to 8'. See attached green cards. Voted on and approved unanimously.
- 6:55 PM Pat Stewart of the Agriculture Commission. Discussing the use of residential Kitchen for producing fudge for AREA FARMERS MARKET. Ricks Concern is the chance of a large increase in H₂O usage would lead to a quicker septic system failure. Pat said the additional H₂O usage would be the Equivalent of washing a few extra dishes (cookie pans, etc). BOH voted and Approved that an initial H₂O test and a subsequent H2O test every 3 years. TITLE FIVE H₂O SCAN.
- 6. BOH signed a support letter for the Towns FY 2010 CDBG application to continue The Housing Rehab Program.
- 7. Amber Cardwell & Emily Dewey of the Oakmont Student Advisory Committee reported to us what is going on at the school.
- 8. Septic permits signed and approved: Kirk & Linda Leamy, 82 Lakeshore Drive Jack Kunz, 103 Fitchburg Road
- 9. Meeting adjourned 7:25 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Patrick Durkee, Acting Secretary